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Islington Schools Dodgeball Competition 
This morning, boys and 
girls from Yr5 & 6 
travelled to The Arsenal 
Hub to compete in the 
Islington Schools Dodgeball 
Competition. We had a 
wonderful time! When we 
arrived, we played games to 
warm up and then 
participated in a number of 
competitive matches. We 
had lots of fun and 
enjoyed show casing all the 
techniques and skills we 
have learnt in afterschool 
Dodgeball Club and PE. 
Once we had finished all our games, points were added up to find the overall winners. St Johns Highbury 
Vale finished in 1st place! A huge well done to all those involved. What a great start for our first sporting 

competition of 2023! 
 

Please ensure your Parentpay account is up to date and all outstanding balances are paid. 
No Breakfast Club or Kidz Club bookings will be accepted if there are outstanding balances on Parentpay. 

 

Breakfast Club is £3.50 and Kidz Club is £9 per session. If you are experiencing financial difficulties you 
are invited to write in confidence to the Head of School, or have a conversation in person, as we may be 

able to offer the service at a reduced rate. Thank you.   
 

Adventure playgrounds in Islington 
In Islington, there are free, safe, open-access adventure playgrounds for children and young people. They 

have exciting outdoor structures and play activities in term-time, after school and during holidays. Playing 
outdoors can help children to develop self confdence and social skills, as well as keep healthy. 

Please find the map below and plan your visit to enjoy! 
 

The class with the best attendance 
at 99.7% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 1 children late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/


  



 

 
We are delighted to be supporting the NSPCC by taking part in  

Number Day on Friday 3rd February 2022.  

 

 
 
 

We are having a fun day of Maths activities, and we will be taking part in Dress 
up for Digits. Pupils are asked to wear an item of clothing with a number on it, 

or get even more creative by dressing in a Maths or numbers theme. 
 

To help raise money for the NSPCC (National Society for the Prevention of 
Cruelty to Children), we are asking for donations, and we’d love everyone in the 

school to take part in this special event. 
 

The class that raises the most money, will win a special prize! There will also be 
prizes given out to children with the most creative costumes! 

 
We’re really looking forward to all the fun of Numbers Day, and we really 

appreciate your support. All the money we raise will make an enormous difference 
to children today.  

 
 

  



Reception 
In maths, we have been learning to find one more and one less.  This week we had great fun using Cheerios 
to help us find one more or one less than a number.  We also used playing cards to support us with our 
learning. 

 
 
 

Year 1 
In Year 1, we have been exploring the school 
values and symbols in RE. We talked about 
each school value and designed a symbol for 

each one. Here are some of our ideas! 
 

 
 
 

    



Year 2 
This week, Year 2 have been continuing their food technology 
project. We prepared the fruit and vegetables carefully and 
then followed the recipe, to make our delicious soup. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Year 3 
This week in art, Year 3 explored charcoal as a medium. We have spent the term looking at cave paintings 
and have explored some of the caves they were found in. Using this as inspiration, we explored charcoal and 
how we can use it to create different textures on our paper. We then created our own piece of cave art, 
drawing an animal we know and using the charcoal to draw harsh lines and lines that we could use our 
fingers to smooth out and create shading. We got quite messy but it was definitely worth it! 

 
 
  



Year 4 
In Year 4, we have been looking at the features of a 
letter, and have had a go at ordering our own letter to 
show our understanding. 
 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 5 
In RE, we have been learning about 
Sikhism. Today we reenacted a Sikh 
wedding. The bride and groom walk 
around the Guru Granth Sahib 
(holy book) four times in a clockwise 
direction. 

  



Year 6 
In Science, Year 6 have been looking at 
light and shadow. In our last lesson, we 
looked at the human eye and how it 
works! We identified the parts and had 
brilliant discussions on what we knew.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  



 
  



 


